
Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope your child enjoyed a restful half-term break. The beginning of each half-term is 
an ideal moment to reaffirm our College values, culture, and ethos. This week, we    
celebrated ‘Diversity Week’ through our RRS pastoral programme, offering students 
the chance to reflect on inclusivity, respect, and understanding. Each morning,       
students engaged in tutorials focused on different protected characteristics, which 
they then discussed further with teachers in their first lessons. They explored the lives 
of inspiring figures like Malala Yousafzai and Nicola Adams, learning about resilience 
and the significance of equality. This week has been a powerful reminder of our core 
value of ‘Respect,’ emphasising kindness, the impact of our words, and each student’s 
role in fostering a supportive community. 

With a fresh start, this is also a great time to reaffirm our uniform expectations, and 
we appreciate your support in helping students adhere to them. While most students 
wear their uniform with pride, we’ve noticed some areas needing attention. We ask 
you to check the length of your child’s skirt, as some skirts are either rolled up or  
genuinely too short and may require replacement. Additionally, a reminder that nose 
piercings are not permitted, and students will be asked to remove any studs. Next 
week, Mr. Sutton, Deputy Principal, will lead assemblies to reinforce these               
expectations and remind students of their role in creating a safe, positive, and re-
spectful learning community. 

Separately, you should have received information about the Sheu survey which we have undertaken on an annual 
basis. This is a Devon-wide pupil health and wellbeing survey, funded by Devon County Council’s Public Health 
team. The survey provides a platform for children and young people to share their experiences, behaviours, and 
perspectives, which helps inform the Council’s efforts to support. If you would like to view a copy of the survey 
questions, please contact Mrs. Grant in Student Services. 

Finally, this half-term will be a busy time for our Year 11 students as they prepare for their upcoming mock exams. 
To support them, we’ve developed the 4:1 revision programme to help students plan their time, build                  
independent study habits, and follow a structured revision schedule. In addition, selected students have had the 
opportunity to access extra support through exam stress workshops, which focus on managing anxiety, building 
confidence, and developing effective coping strategies. Their performance in these exams will provide valuable 
insights into their strengths and areas for improvement. Additionally, while unlikely, should any students be       
unable to sit final exams, their mock results may serve as evidence in any alternative awarding of grades. We     
appreciate your support in encouraging students to give their best effort in these exams. 

Thank you once again for your continued support as we work together to ensure a successful term for every      
student. 

 

Sara Jacobs, Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

10 December—Christmas Carol Concert 

20 December—Non Uniform Day for St Petrocks 

20 December—Last Day of Term Finish 1.30pm 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clyst Vale - A Gold Rights Respecting School 

As a Rights Respecting School one of our aims is to ensure our students understand what it means to be Global Citi-
zens. One of the ways we promote students taking an active role is through charity events such as non-uniform 
days and year group fundraising. In the Summer Term we were able to raise money for both The Donkey Sanctuary 
and for Force Cancer. Through the Year 9's fundraising efforts last year they raised an impressive £815.36 and this 
collective effort demonstrates our commitment to supporting our local community. Our students are able to see 
the impact their actions have, and they know by participating in events such as these they are showing what it 
means to be a Global Citizen.  

On Friday 25th October we held our whole school Non-Uniform day for Force Cancer which was chosen by our stu-
dents from across the College.  

This week students are learning more about the protected characteristics through our Diversity Week event. Each 
morning students are having  a tutorial input around different characteristics and will then have an opportunity to 
carry this discussion through into their first lesson with their teachers. This is an incredibly important opportunity 
for students to understand more about the world we live in and to learn about rights which directly affect them. 
There will also be some whole school activities for students to participate in throughout the week. At lunchtime to-
day students had the opportunity to make their own Pride Flags. 

Ellie Roberts 

Rights Respecting School Co-Ordinator 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



Sustainability & the Environment 

We are delighted to announce that we have a new bike shelter which has been built to encourage students to ride 
to school. This fits with our plans to look at how we can work more proactively to commence sustainability           
initiatives in College. 

Many thanks to Ron in our maintenance department for building this over half term. 

Please be reminded that if your child/ren cycle to Clyst Vale they need to have a current cycle pass. To obtain a pass 
please see the email sent out before half term or contact StudentServices@clystvale.org for an application letter. 
Please be aware that the wearing of appropriate clothing to be visible to traffic and the wearing of helmets is    
mandatory. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Post 16 RNLI Visit 

The wonderful post 16 students raised a total of £242.70 on Harry Patch Day (22nd September) 2024.  

We have some star bakers in year 12 and 13 and they worked so hard to produce wonderful cakes. 

We always raise money on Harry Patch Day for the RNLI, which was his favourite charity. On Wednesday 
23rd October Mr Powell drove the school minibus, with 13 students from years 12 and 13 to Exmouth RNLI. 
We were greeted by RNLI volunteer Ian Rick and some of the lifeboat crew. 

We handed over the £242.70p raised on Harry Patch day. Millie and Nina Page had made cup cakes (with 
blue icing and the RNLI logo) and Josh Jones had made chocolate brownies. As Wednesday night is crew 
training night at Exmouth these sweet treats were very well received.  

Many thanks to all of our post 16 bakers, all of our customers on the day, and to all of our Harry Patch Day 
supporters. 

Mrs Padden 



Good luck 

Good luck to Naomi in Year 12 who will be participating in the prestigious Horsemanship Showcase event in       
Bedfordshire at the end of November. Many of the top natural horsemanship riders will also be participating and 
Naomi will be performing in front of around 1000 people. 

Naomi rides with the All-Steps Formation Riding Equestrian Team and regularly performs at shows and          
demonstrations across the country. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News from Post 16 

On Wednesday this week we welcomed Nicky Tait from NatWest bank, who came in to visit Year 12 to support 
with a MoneySense workshop in Tutorial time.  The ‘Budget Like a Boss’ session introduced the idea of budgeting, 
including understanding income, identifying needs and wants and tackling unexpected spending. Students tested 
out their budgeting skills by reviewing a young person’s budgeting and giving advice on how they can improve.  
This was the first in a series of 3 Financial Foundations workshops that Year 12 will attend as part of their Tutorial 
programme. 

Next Wednesday, we are looking forward to a visit from MADE Training, who will spend time with both Year 12 and 
Year 13.  All of Year 12 will attend ‘Stepping Up’ sessions Periods 2 & 3, with Year 13 taking part in ‘Exams Made 
Easy’ Periods 4 and 5. For each year group, normal lessons will be suspended for the 2 slots in which they attend 
training, but the timetable around these sessions will run as normal throughout the rest of the day. 

This Saturday, our Y12 students who are in training for the 55-mile Ten Tors challenge will spend the day on      
Dartmoor, putting their navigational skills and endurance to the test as they make their way around the                
pre-planned route.  Good luck to all involved! 

Four Post 16 students have now been selected for December’s trip to the European Parliament in Strasbourg, 
where they will explore topics such as human rights, European institutions, youth engagement, and disinformation. 
Attendees will have the chance to witness the Sakharov Prize award ceremony (a prize linked to freedom of 
thought) in the European Parliament chamber and meet the laureates and other human rights activists. There will 
also be a seminar for students on the European Parliament.  2 students each from Year 12 and Year 13 are          
participating and are very much looking forward to this opportunity!  It was a real privilege for Clyst Vale to be    
selected for this trip, as we are the only school participating in the Ambassador Schools programme to have been 
chosen to send a delegation to this event from the UK. 



   Faith Williams 7GAW 

 Jude Taylor 7GLBA 

  Ebony Theobald 7RKJO 

 Alex Woodward 7RCMO 

  Florence Moore 7YDST 

  Lila Dagger 7YEHA 

 Tei-Jai Davies 8GRTU 

 Gabriel Zambonini 8GTBE 

 Max Hookway 8RER 

  Isla Leach 8RMCU 

 Alexander Goss 8YCBO 

 Joseph Gibson 8YCFL 

NP2N 9GMNA 

  9GLTH 

 Chloe Watts 9RDFE 

   Halle Baker-Holmes 9RGWW 

    Maxwell Powe 9YGGA 

Jason Hodges 9YBH  

  Bella Tweedie 10GCMC  

  Bradley Crew 10GMTH 

Darcy Dixon 10RBAT 

Lana Zumaran 10RNS 

 Olive Agius 10YMBR 

 Sophia Blum 10YSWA 

  

 Raiki Davies 11GABR 

 Dan Culshaw 11GDH 

 Jullia Zambonini 11RZB 

 NP2N 11RSGA 

  Beth Duffy 11YSS 

 Jay Salter 11YADA 

 

 Joel Buckeridge 13JP 
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Each week our tutors are encouraged to recognise and        
reward one member of their tutor group for something     
outstanding. This could be an academic achievement, a 
demonstration of resilience or an act of kindness.  

If you see a familiar name above then be sure to ask them 
what amazing thing they’ve done. 



RAF Visit 

The RAF will be in the Post 16 building from 1.45pm-2.15pm if any students are inter-
ested in coming to have a chat about what it is like in the RAF and to find out what ca-
reers you can go into! 

Come along to this drop in session! 

 

School Nursing service for 11 – 19’s 

Did you know, if you are aged 11-19 and live in Devon you can contact your school 
nurse for confidential advice and support via text on 07520631722?   It’s quick and 
easy, anonymous, and non-judgemental and a school nurse will respond within 24 
hours (between the hours of Mon – Fr 9 - 5, excluding bank holidays).   

You can request support from us online via a short form. Find out more about how to 
do this and what information we need here. 

You can also find lots of information about different subjects and health needs and 
where you can get support if you need it via our website. 

 

Can you help? 

We are seeking local businesspeople to come and talk to our Year 10 BTEC Enterprise 

students about how and why they set up their businesses (End Nov/Early Dec). 

We also would like to hear from entrepreneurs who could complete a questionnaire 
about their business for the students to use as a case study. 

They start their coursework after Christmas and it would be great for them to talk to 
real business owners. 

Please email Kate Jones jonesk@clystvale.org for more details. 

 

Stagecoach payments 

This week we have had quite a few card payments declined on Stagecoach. Please be 
aware that payments by cards takes a few days to clear on the account. Therefore, if 
the account doesn't have money on it when the collection of money is attempted, a 30 
day block is put on that card. If the card is then used during that 30 day block, the 
block starts again for another 30 days. To secure a safe journey for your child, you may 
wish to give them an emergency fund in their bag. 

 

Breakfast 

REMINDER: Free porridge is available to ALL STUDENTS every morning from 0830 in 
the Canteen. Choose one topping from the following: jam, cinnamon, sugar or golden 
syrup. Additional toppings charged at 20p each 

 

 

 
 

 

https://vimeo.com/866349622/411d8bfdfa
https://www.devon.gov.uk/educationandfamilies/health/public-health-nursing-school-nursing/request-for-support/
https://www.healthforteens.co.uk/devon/


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 



Reporting an Absence 

Parents are expected to inform us of their child’s absence before 9.00 a.m. on each day of absence providing the 
reason for absence. If the absence continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each              
subsequent day of absence, too. To comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot simply assume a student's 
sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be certain that the reason for absence is due to continuing illness. If you 
do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason for absence. This is            
important as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. In addition, the College may ask you to    
provide medical proof if your child is absent from College due to illness. 

Lateness 

The school day (first registration session) starts at 8.50 am, all students are expected to be in their classroom at 
this time. 

Medical Appointments 

We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct link between     
attendance and examination performance. The timing of many medical appointments means that often students 
can attend school first and return afterwards. By doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping 
their attendance levels as high as possible. We ask that parents/carers send their child into school for morning 
registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in the middle of the morning. Similarly,                    
appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be arranged after Period 4 - during 
lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school after a lunchtime appointment if they can. 

Please give the school as much notice as possible, at least two weeks’ notice is useful. 

If the appointment requires the pupil to leave during the day, they must be signed out by an adult listed on the 
student’s record at the main reception. 

Please follow this process if your child is going to be absent from school: 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



Senior Exams Invigilator 

Grade C (point 7) £15.24 per hour (pay award pending) 

 

As Senior Examinations Invigilator, you will be required to lead the team of invigilators conducting internal 
and external examinations for students, ensuring that all regulatory requirements and school policy and  
procedures for the conduct of examinations are strictly adhered to and met at all times. The Senior            
Examination Invigilator will need to be present at all exam periods and during the Summer. These months 
include November, December, January, March, May and June. 

You will need to have previous experience as an Exams Invigilator and have an understanding of the UK    
Exams process. Experience in managing groups of young people would be helpful.  Training will be provided. 
If you are calm under pressure, have a pleasant nature but a keen eye then this could be the position for 
you. 

For full details and to apply, please visit our website:  http://www.clystvale.org/vacancies/ 

Suitable candidates will be contacted to attend for interview. 

The vacancy will be closed once a suitable appointment has been made. 

 

Cover Supervisor (Fixed Term) 

Grade D (point 12) £18,507 

Working hours are Monday-Friday 08:30-15:20 (Term 
Time) 

To start as soon as possible (subject to DBS clearance), we wish to appoint a highly motivated, organised and 
confident person to join our team as a Cover Supervisor who can oversee classes when teachers are absent, 
ensuring that learning in the classroom is maximised. The role is initially fixed term to 14 February 2025   
covering long term absence and this will be reviewed at that time. 

For full details and to apply, please visit our website:  http://www.clystvale.org/vacancies/ 

Suitable candidates will be contacted to attend for interview. 

The vacancy will be closed once a suitable appointment has been made. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Job of the Week 

These are provided through the MYPATH careers webpage. 

TOUR GUIDE 

Tour guides lead groups of tourists through various attractions, such as historical sites, museums, natural 
landscapes, and cultural hotspots, telling stories that bring the locations to life. 

Tour guides must have a deep knowledge of their destinations, and significance, and must be able to answer 
questions accurately. 

Additionally, they ensure the safety and comfort of their group, managing logistics like timing, transporta-
tion, and accommodations. Strong communication skills are essential. 

On average, entry-level tour guides can expect to earn around £16,000 to £20,000 per year. With a few 
years of experience, this figure typically rises to between £20,000 and £25,000 annually. Seasonal demand 
and tips can also significantly impact a tour guide’s total earnings. 

JOB OF THE WEEK 

https://www.clystvale.org/vacancies/
https://www.clystvale.org/vacancies/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SXDjzC9NhZc&list=PLVEWa7uIDT769WGUTc_-lOca4dJRlPatZ&index=11


What financial support 

can parents get? 

Juggling home and school life is 

tough for every parent, but there 

are some financial support op-

tions available. Find out what you 

could be entitled to by following 

this link Supporting learning at 

home | Parentkind 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for supporting the 
community and local charity 
shops. The sale of preloved     
uniform is proving successful. If 
you have any items that are no 
longer needed but still in very 
good  condition , please donate 
them to one of the local charity 
shops. Both shops have set aside 
rails designated for college      
uniform.  

Clyst Caring Friends is located in 
Broadclyst village and our local 
Barnardo’s shop is in Cranbrook. 

Their opening hours are: 

Clyst Caring Friends, Broadclyst 
(01392 467555) 

Mondays—closed 

Tuesday to Friday—09.30 to 
15.30 

Saturday—09.30 to 12.00 

Sunday—closed 

Barnardo’s, Cranbrook EX5 7DR  
(01404 514934) 

Monday to Saturday—09.00 to 
17.00 

Sunday—10.00 to 16.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pencil cases are available from 
the Library at a cost of £4.50 per 
pencil case. The clear pencil cas-
es include one pencil, a blue pen, 
a red pen, one highlighter, a    
ruler, a compass, a protractor, a 
rubber and a   sharpener. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Clyst Vale Library is open to the 

public 3.30 to 5.30pm Monday 

and Wednesday and 4.00 to 

6.00pm Thursday. 

 

 

 

 

Please do not address emails, or 

replies to Edulink messages, 

to Edulink@clystvale.org.  It is an 

unmonitored mailbox and will 

not go to anyone.  Parents/carers 

need to reply to Edulink 

messages via the app, online, or 

via email, as this will then be 

directed to the staff member 

who sent the message to 

you.  Or, please contact the 

teacher or admin@clystvale.org. 

There is also a contact form and 

details below. 

https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.parentkind.org.uk/for-parents/be-school-ready/what-financial-support-can-parents-get
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100089105634228
mailto:Edulink@clystvale.org
http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/
http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/

